SWMHC MEETING MINUTES 1/28/2017
The Meeting was called to order at 11:30am January 28, 2017

Officers Present: Jane Wagner (President), Val Shingledecker (VP), Kristen Beauregard (Secretary/Treasurer), Pete Welma (Director), and Michael Brandt (Director)

1. Welcome – Jane Wagner introduced the waitress and Pepper Hitchcock. Pepper will be doing the announcing of the year end awards. Instructions for door prizes were given and feed scoops with horse cookies were given to all attendees. Jane gave a report about the FWSSR and that the show ran smoothly. Nancy Braesicke reported that 48 horses were entered with a total of 335 entries. That averaged out to 7 classes per horse. There were 9 fewer horses entered than last year, but the FWSSR people were pleased with our involvement. Classes started at 12:30pm on Thursday and 8:30am on Friday. 

2. Because of another commitment, the Youth Scholarship was awarded next. Austin Berglund was the recipient of a $750 Scholarship. Jane Wagner read his accomplishments and noted that he would be attended Oklahoma Wesleyan University with a baseball scholarship. 
3. Treasurer’s Report:

 Kristen Beauregard handed out the Financial Report. The club showed a loss of $1919 for 2016. This deficit came from two areas. First, recommendations from our previous show manager had the club order more ribbons than needed. That amounted to $6000 worth of ribbons when our usual order is about $2000. Our ribbon order for 2017 will be approximately $2000. Second, there were increased judges costs for 2016 because of the previous show manager not arranging travel expenses as economically as possible. That also will not recur in 2017.  There are some cost changes for 2017. Both shows will be in Glen Rose due to conflicts of dates with other clubs and the Waco facility not returning calls in a timely manner. Glen Rose will give us a price break of $400 per show. Glen Rose also historically brings in significantly more entries than Waco Our balance as of 12/31/2016 was $29,143.00 That is down from the closing balance for last year by $1919.00. Last year’s closing balance was $31,054. The 2016 Youth fund raising made $2829.00 due to the very hard work of the Youth Fundraiser Melissa McBride. 
4. Old Business:

The March Show will have 3 AMHR/ASPC judges. This may bring in some additional entries. There will be a flat fee for amateurs and youth as there has been in the past. Some of the facility fees have gone up (stalls, shavings, etc). Some adjustments have been made in the entry fees to account for the increases to the Club. The judges are: Sid Hutchcraft (World), Janice Silvio (Congress), and Jim Vernon. The dates are March 17-19, 2017
The July Show will have a 4th of July theme and it was decided to move the lunch from the March show to the July show as a kind of 4th of July Celebration. The judges are Gordon Odegard, Richard Petty (Nationals), and Vanessa Mullen (World). The dates are June 30-July 2, 2017.
The show manager for both shows is Patty Liarikos. 

The members discussed creating a Youth Committee to help Melissa at the shows and several youth volunteered. Melissa will coordinate with them. A Youth High Point Buckle Series will be awarded at the July show at the end of the Youth classes There is a $20 fee per horse/per youth fee for the 2017 season. The McBride family is sponsoring the buckles this year.
Kameron Welma won the Youth T-shirt design contest. His design will be featured on the club t-shirts this year. Hoodies and lawn signs will be added onto the order form and Pepper suggested that the club copyright the design and add polo shirts to the order. Melissa will look into the polo shirts.  Shirt orders will be due by March 1, 2017. A second order will NOT be done later in the year as it was not cost effective in 2016.
The club trailer is at Jane Wagner’s house. The lights on it have been unreliable and some repair work may be needed. It may also need to be painted.   

Frankie said that the club website has been renewed. The BOD is looking into a new PayPal account associated with the new club email address. 

5. High Point Awards. The 2016 Year End High Point awards were given out. 

Winners received a folding chair this year regardless of how many awards          they won. High Point Youth was Haley Carsten and High Point Amateur was William Shepherd. The Youth Sportsmanship winner was Gracie McBride. Pepper Hitchcock presented that award to her. Gracie was given a $500 scholarship
      6.   New Business: Discussion was held about further splitting the youth classes so the .
       younger kids do not have to compete in the 12 and under classes. A motion 

       and second were made to add 7 & Under driving classes and 7 & Under halter

                   Mare and Gelding classes. Classes will be added that are AMHA recognized

                   Point classes. 

Discussion was held explaining the rule change for hunter and jumper       classes, ie. No stopping of forward motion. 

Discussion was held to sponsor classes at the AMHA World Show in memory of Bob Branch and Glen Matthews. We are also looking at doing something in their honor at the July Show.  

It was announced that Heather Bolton received the 2016 Reese Family Award given at the 2016 AMHA World Show.
Banner sale prices were discussed and attendees were give the opportunity to order new banners to be displayed at the shows.

7. Elections:

The annual elections were held. Jane pointed out that the By-Laws indicate that officers are elected to 2 yr terms. Nominations were called for. A motion was made to re-elect the current officers by acclamation. A second was made. A voice vote was held and no one opposed. Motion Passed. 

      The meeting was adjourned at approximately 12:50pm

